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 Attached as Appendix A to my hearing report (Flow reference R1B2112151) is the Future Year Transport 

Model Outputs, Selwyn 2031 Update report prepared by QTP (QTP Report). 

The QTP report models the potential traffic flows resulting from two scenarios 

 Scenario 1 represents a “future” with Medium Growth projection within Christchurch City and 

the Medium-High projection to Waimakariri and Selwyn Districts,  as agreed by the Greater 

Christchurch Partnership Committee 

 Scenario 2 represents an alternate “future”, which includes an additional 10,000 households 

located in Selwyn townships by 2038.  Population and Household totals for Christchurch City and 

Waimakariri District remain unchanged (i.e. Scenario 2 has a net gain of 10,000 households 

relative to Scenario 1). 

During the hearing for Plan Change 72 (PC72), Commissioner Thomas was interested in understanding 

how the QTP report allocates the additional 10,000 dwellings to Selwyn for “Scenario 2”.   

Section 2 of the QTP report discusses the two Scenarios, and states that the additional 10,000 dwellings 

were allocated based on Selwyn District Council advice.  Appendix A of the QTP identifies the specific 

locations, or “meshblocks”, where the additional dwellings are allocated as shown in  Figure 1 

(meshblocks are identified in the “MB” column).  I’d need to request a description of the meshblock 

numbers to understand the full extent of this – however I can confirm that Scenario 2 anticipates 

household growth that would be enabled by PC72.  

In my view the key relevance of the QTP report to PC72 is the ability to compare the difference between 

Scenario 1 and Scenario 2, and I recommend caution in reading too much into either Scenario as a stand-

alone “future”.  Figure 3-7 of the QTP report illustrates the modelling changes in peak hour traffic 

volumes when comparing Scenario 1 with Scenario 2, showing that, in terms of Prebbleton, the 

additional housing is expected to increase traffic volumes to the east of Prebbleton (Trices Road, 

Whincops Road, Salby Road, and SH75). 

 
1 Flow Transportation Hearing Report R1B211215, available online 
https://www.selwyn.govt.nz/__data/assets/pdf_file/0015/616011/PC72-s42A-Report-Appendix-B-Transport.pdf 

https://www.selwyn.govt.nz/__data/assets/pdf_file/0015/616011/PC72-s42A-Report-Appendix-B-Transport.pdf
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Figure 1: Excerpt from QTP Report Appendix A 
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